KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 10th JANUARY 2017
Members present:- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, Stephen Muir 

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh, Denis Male, Karen Carruthers
Villagers present:- David Mann
Police present:- None
Apologies:- Ewan Fraser, Craig Peacock

Minutes of last meeting:- Agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- 
Water and sewerage rates for the hall resulting from change in policy by the Scottish Government. A bill for £559.12 was received and has been paid. The bill had been sent to someone no longer connected to the Community Council and it had been disregarded. It was decided that we will investigate becoming a registered charity to run the hall. Our new Ward Officer Stuart Hamilton may be able to provide some assistance. 

Junction 21 northbound exit slip road. The lane markings have been upgraded and the trees cut back so that vehicles on the B7076 travelling north from Gretna have a clearer view of traffic coming down the slip road. Stephen had contacted Autolink to ask if the give way signs could be changed to stop signs but has had no response. Archie Dryburgh said he will contact Autolink again. David Mann reported that he had a near miss last week when travelling north on the B7076 and a car came off the junction slip road and drove towards him on the wrong side of the road.

The requested change to the bus stop at the top end of the village has been carried out.  
Chairman’s report:-

Nothing further to report. 

Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

The repairs to the front wall of the hall have been completed inside and out. The total cost for repairs, scaffolding hire and repainting amounted to £2596.64.
The Halloween part on 28th October went well. We just about broke even after paying for the disco, decorations, prizes and the stuff for the games. 59 children attended with accompanying adults, we took £59 on the door and £44.45 on the tuck shop. 

The outside of the hall windows have been cleaned at a cost of £40. They will be cleaned periodically as and when required. 
A renewal notice for the hall insurance has been received. There is a slight increase to £920.10 for the year starting on 23rd January. The Insurance brokers are offering a free buildings valuation and recommend that we take advantage of this offer to make sure we have adequate cover before we renew again next January. It was agreed to have a valuation done. 

Our current bank balance amounts to £8366.66.

Junction 21 lighting:-

Colin asked if the southbound entry slip road could be lit as it is difficult to see the signage in the dark. Denis Male said he would raise this with the Council.

Beck Burn Wind Farm:-
The amended Terms of Reference and Memorandum of Understanding have been distributed and are due to be signed by the representatives from the 4 Community Councils and the 4 Parish Councils at the next meeting with EDF and the Cumbria Foundation on 24th January. Councillor Ray Bloxham from Carlisle City Council and Councillor Archie Dryburgh from D&G Council were appointed as Chairman and Vice Chairman for the meetings when the last meeting was held on 29th November. Maureen will be attending the Gretna and Rigg Community Council meeting on 11th January when the joint CARES application will be discussed with that Community Council and Springfield and Gretna Green.  
Any other business:-

We have received a letter from Audrey and Rob Dorrance thanking us for the use of the hall on 24th September when they had a ceilidh to raise funds for the Brain Tumour in Children charity. 
A letter is to be sent to Rob and Rachel Glendinning to thank them for the work they did for us without charge on the front window. 

The tables that are no longer needed since we bought new ones were discussed. Archie Dryburgh suggested they could go to A&E recycling. He will contact them for us. 

Also, Archie reported that following boundary changes voters living in Hollee and Irvington will now be able to attend Kirkpatrick Fleming to vote instead of travelling to the Mansfield Hall in Rigg. 

The draft budget for 2017/18 has not yet been agreed by the Scottish Parliament. 

The possibility of buying a defibrillator for the village using windfarm money was raised. It might be cheaper to join forces with other Community Councils to buy defibrillators and share the cost of training. Maureen will raise this at the next Federation meeting on 19th January.

Th e issue of the manholes in the B7076 at the Little Chef junction was raised. Maureen will take this up with D&G Council through the CCES. 

Date and time of next meeting:- Tuesday 14th March 2017 at 7pm.  

